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January 5, 2006

The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The enclosed proposed ordinance would authorize the King County Executive to enter into five agreements with the Washington State Department of Ecology for State Revolving Fund (SRF) loan financing of capital costs associated with five wastewater capital projects.

The five projects that have been awarded State Revolving Fund loans for state fiscal year 2006, and the amounts awarded for each are as follows:

· Vashon Wastewater Treatment Plant Upgrade construction - $5,000,000

· Barton Combined Sewage Overflow (CSO) Control Project Facilities Plan - $1,143,247

· Murray CSO Control Project Facilities Plan - $593,435

· North Beach CSO Control Project Facilities Plan - $470,915

· West Point Influent Screening Improvements design - $2,278,707

The total amount awarded is $9,486,304.  The loan agreements are all in the form of the sample agreement attached to the ordinance with an interest rate of 1.5 percent compounded monthly, and a term of twenty years.  These low interest loan agreements will save King County $7,458,933 in interest expense over 30 years (about $3,187,253 net present value) as compared to conventional bond financing.
The SRF loan of $5 million for the Vashon Wastewater Treatment Plant Upgrade brings the amount of external funding secured to cover total project costs of $14,550,469 to $7.2 million.
The SRF loan of $2,278,707 for the design of the West Point Influent Screening Improvements will be combined with an Environmental Protection Agency construction grant of $5,219,970 to help cover total project costs of $14,600,000.  Improved screening and other building improvements will enhance operational functioning of plant equipment and improve the final biosolids product by significantly reducing debris entering the primary treatment process.  

The SRF loans for the Barton, Murray and North Beach CSO facilities plans will provide funding to launch pre-design of these high priority combined sewage overflow projects that addresses overflows into Puget Sound.  If you have questions please contact Maryann Ness, Grants Administrator in the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1030.

I look forward to working with you as you consider this proposed ordinance

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers
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  Scott White, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Don Theiler, Division Director, Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD), DNRP

Bob Hirsch, Government Relations Administrator, WTD, DNRP
Maryann Ness, Grants Administrator, WTD, DNRP






